# CCKC Board Meeting Minutes October 8, 2018

### CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

## ROLL CALL

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Bob Von Cloedt, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Mark Delcase, Scott Jackson, Dan Christiansen and Stan Raciak. Rebecca Paukner, Andy Hiller and Sergio Pappa. Pete Monaghan were excused.

### MINUTES:

Karen Hartmann: The minutes for the September meeting were presented and approved.

## TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: P&L's were passed out. Income is down compared to last year. Income and expenses are allocated per range on the P&L.

# RIFLE PISTOL:

Stan Raciak: Business is better but still off. Things are picking up a little.

### AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic: We had two matches last month. We have another match scheduled for October 13. Trying to get events in before the season ends. Five shooters went to the US Nationals placing 1 champ in the world division. The team placed third overall. There is talk of CCKC hosting a grand prix regional match which would last 2 days. This is under discussion. Airgun hunting legislation is on hold till after the fall elections.

### ARCHERY:

Don Walker: Things are going ok. The weather has been bad, forcing them to move inside. The 5 spot league has started, currently with 16 to 18 shooters.

#### SHOTGUN:

Bob Von Cloedt: Business hasn't been great but steady, despite the weather. Wednesday nights are picking up. The driveway is experiencing runoff from across the road. Drain tile has been installed and gravel. Gravel has been spread to the skeet range. The new pullers are the best in a long time. Experienced pullers from the high school are available in a steady stream. Being open on Friday night has been suggested. Everything's good.

### **BLACK POWDER:**

The 22 range has been pretty busy. Business is hit or miss. Plans are being drawn up for a roof over the 22 range firing line.

#### COWBOY:

George Broecker: We haven't had any activity since our last meeting. A match is scheduled for this weekend.

#### CORRESPONDENCE:

We received a letter from Kay Scales on behalf of Aurora Medical center- children's health services. They are hosting their 9<sup>th</sup> annual Infinity Ball on October 13<sup>th</sup>. The board voted to donate a membership to their fundraiser. This has been completed.

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

The farmer that owns the adjourning property wants to rent part of our vacant land. There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann to rent out the land to our neighbor. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Stan Raciak. The motion passed.

The hunter safety class has 30 shooters signed up for October 13<sup>th</sup>.

John Saffran is moving to Florida on October12th. Many thanks to him for setting up and maintaining our club's website for quite a while. He has done a fantastic job and will continue to manage the website from Florida until we can master the operation locally.

New no trespassing signs have been purchased and need to be installed. We need a new map, possibly a satellite image showing our updated range boundaries. New signs need to be installed on the entire perimeter. The town is supposed to maintain the signs along the walking path.

As part of the 5 year plan, we are looking at installing a roof over the firing line at the 22 range, installing new trespassing signs, possibly redesigning the CCKC website, and sandblasting and repainting the baffles at rifle pistol, weather permitting. Also, investigating the creation of a classroom, in the main clubhouse and remodeling the bathrooms.

# NEW BUSINESS:

Sue D'Aloia- Petty cash procedure needs to be established, so Jess knows what to payout. Possibly setting a limit (\$75. suggested) anything above that would require an approval by the head range officer for the range involved.

Action pistol shooting needs new plates for the Texas star. The cost is \$350 for 2 sets. There was a motion made by Stan Raciak to purchase new plates for the Texas star. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Scott Jackson. The motion passed.

The club held a gun show on Sept 18. Denny Hartmann has been organizing things since Ron Carlton passed away. We had a show last April and another in September. Both shows did well. Thank you to everyone who helped out, especially some of the Tuesday crew that set up and broke down all the tables needed for the show. Paul Coleman and the Boy Scouts manned the kitchen, selling food. Great chili! All the tables were sold out. The next gun show is scheduled for November 20<sup>th</sup>.

There was a motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Jerry Lis. The motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary